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MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF BISHOP’S SUTTON PARISH COUNCIL HELD ON 
TUESDAY 8th JUNE 2021.

PRESENT

Cllr. Budd (RB) – Chairman
Cllr. Rutherford (PR) – Vice Chairman
Cllr. Nankivell (PN), Cllr. Sumner (JS), Cllr. Jay (MJ)
Cllr. Margot Power/ Cllr. Fiona Isaacs - WCC
Mr K. Fell – Clerk

The Chairman welcomed everyone and opened the meeting. 

1. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE.
There were apologies from Cllr. Rob Humby (HCC) and Cllr. Russell-Smith (WCC). 

2. MINUTES OF ANNUAL MEETING 3rd MAY 2021.
The minutes were agreed and the Chairman signed the Minute Book including the previous 
Zoom Meetings.

3. MATTERS ARISING.
PN obtaining photographs of the problem dog areas 

4. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST.
Nil.

5. COUNTY COUNCILLOR - ROB HUMBY.
Cllr. Humby had sent his apologies but had sent a report which had been circulated to 
Members.

6. CITY COUNCILLOR’S – Cllr. MARGOT POWER & Cllr. FIONA ISAACS.
Cllr. Power had sent a report and there was nothing further to add. Cllr. Isaacs had also sent a 
report.

7. SPEEDING IN THE VILLAGE.
JS stated that the sign had been erected and discussions had taken place with HCC Highways 
about the other matters. It was stated that the procedure would be 2 weeks up with 3 weeks in 
between with 6 locations. The other location points had not been put in place yet.
MJ proposed that these arrangements be agreed by the PC and all agreed.
Cllr. Power asked about publication of the speeding results on the website. The Chairman said 
that as at present the results would be made available to Members.

8. CORRESPONDENCE.
HCC Rob Humby Report
SLR Policy JS
WCC Election Register update, Report
Letter from Melissa Simm – Clerk email Melissa
Community First Survey
GOV UK Guidance for Community Facilities
Insurance Documents Came & Co. plus Newsletter
M£ Junction 9 communication
Soberton PC re contact details Lengthsmen
Email to Mark re Minutes
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Report from Cllr.Fiona Isaaacs
Margot Power re Highways & Dog Fouling

9. FINANCE – CLERK.
The Clerk gave the Chairman an update on the financial position. The Bank Mandate is awaiting 
PR’s information. 

TO PAY 
Viking                                               £56.27
KPC VAT Return                                    £140.99
Clerk’s exps.                            £100.00

Proposed RB   Seconded PR
   
10.  INDUSTRIAL PLANNING & LENGTHSMAN – Cllr. MARTIN JAY.
Nil.

11.  RESIDENTIAL PLANNING – Cllr. BUDD. 
IND. 21/00978/FUL 1 Ropley Business Park, The Dene, Ropley.
Removal of Condition 6 (W21125/01 01/09/2010)

12.  SUN LANE DEVELOPMENT.
MJ said there was a meeting on May 11th with Taylor Wimpey’s team. Cllr. Power said she 
would attend and also Cllr. Isaacs. A new roundabout on the A31 is being planned and will 
initially provide vehicle access for the construction phase of the development. Work is planned 
to start in Summer 2022. The Parish Council will keep closely in touch with Taylor Wimpey and 
Wincheser City Council and will keep residents informed particularly on the effect on Whitehill 
Lane.

13.WEBSITE – CLERK.
Up to date.

14.FACEBOOK – Cllr. NANKIVELL.
PN said that the verge had been cut back.

15.HIGHWAYS – Cllr. SUMNER.
JS stated that potholes could be reported on Fix my Street. The river weeds had blocked the 
river and caused flooding along Water Lane. The Highways Engineer had visited.
(JS has submitted a Highways Report since the meeting.)

16.  FOOTPATHS & ROW – Cllr. NANKIVELL.
PN had reported some flytipping near the railway bridge. A fingerpost had been reported for 
repair. Path 21 required some cutting back. The footpath in front of Peter Mills was breaking up.

Members discussed the area where the trees had been planted in the verge. The farmer had 
cut the grass and Melissa Simms/Tony Catesby had submitted an email regarding how much of 
the grass should be cut. PR stated that the grass was only cut right back for special occasions. 
It was important to remember that the area was Highways land.
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14. OTHER MEETINGS.
Nil.

16. COMMENTS FROM THE FLOOR.
Nil.

17. DATE OF NEXT MEETING – 20th JULY 2021 IN THE VILLAGE HALL.
The Chairman thanked everyone for taking part and closed the meeting at 8.43 p.m.


